DIGITAL TRANSLATION (9 June 2024)

Dakar, 6 June 2024
To the head of elections of the International Federation of Social Workers (FITS)
Mr. David JONES

Subject: Support for the candidacy of Abib NDIAYE for the position of Vice-President of the Africa
Region.
Sir,

The office of the Senegalese Federation of Social Workers (FSTS), during its meeting on Wednesday
June 5, 2024, examined and approved the proposed candidacy of its president Mr. Abib NDIAYE for
the position of vice-president of the Africa Region.

Thus, the Senegalese Federation of Social Workers (FSTS) hereby notifies you of its full support for
this candidacy which is part of the tradition of excellence known to Abib NDIAYE.

A distinguished social worker who has held several positions of responsibility in associations and
within the State Civil Service of Senegal, Abib NDIAYE has dedicated his career to defending the
interests and developing a strong professional identity of social workers in Senegal. for over twenty
years.

His dedication to the cause of social work and his professionalism have earned him numerous
satisfactions which are the pride of social workers in Senegal. Also, the FSTS would like to send its
encouragement to him to continue to make social work shine in Senegal, in Africa and in the world.

Please receive, Sir, the assurance of respectful greetings.
Abib NDIAYE Ngounda DIALLO

President Secretary General
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MINUTES
June 5, 2024 at 8:00 p.m. via Google Meet
Agenda
1. General information
2. Preparation for the November 2025 conference in Dakar
3. Miscellaneous matters

THOSE PRESENT
- Marie Odile MBENGUE

- Abdoulaye Mamadou MBOW
- Saliou DIAGNE

- Cheikh MAR

- Ngounda DIALLO

- Abib NDIAYE

- Malick NIASS

- Safiétou NDOYE

3. Miscellaneous matters

The candidacy of President Abib NDIAYE for vice-president of the Africa Region of IFSW was
examined by the office. A motion of support was introduced by vice-president Marie Odile
MBENGUE to support this candidacy which aims to promote the efforts of social work professionals
in the French-speaking world. The motion to support the candidacy of Abib NDIAYE was unanimously
accepted by the members of the office present at the meeting. To mark this support, a letter of
recommendation will be sent to this effect to IFSW Africa.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

Ngounda DIALLO, Secrétaire général
Secrétaire de séance



